MAIDEN NEWTON PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON
THURSDAY 4 MARCH 2010
IN COMMUNAL ROOM WEBBERS PIECE

CHAIR:  Cllr. Mrs S Falkingham

PRESENT: 
Cllr. M Andrews
Cllr. D Charman









Cllr. N House








Cllr. P Valinski

Two members of the Sustrans ‘Maiden Newton to Bridport Trailway’ Steering Group attended the meeting to discuss the project and report on its progress. They requested that Maiden Newton Parish Council inform Dorset County Council of their support for the project.
Two members of Maiden Newton Allotment Association attended the meeting. They informed Council that there had been a problem regarding the work to lay planings on the bridleway beneath the Railway Bridge. The planings had been used elsewhere and they were now awaiting another delivery but assured Council that this work will be carried out shortly.

The members outlined their plans for the area the Allotment Association will be renting from April. These include erecting a large poly-tunnel (sections of which people can rent like the mini plots), moving some mini plots, making a compost area, drilling a bore hole, installing organic toilets and keeping chickens.
The members requested the Council inspect the allotment site and address the problems of dog fouling and the collection of rubbish on some plots. They informed the Council of an increase in the number of rats on the site this winter and that some people were using rat poison. They also asked, if there was at anytime no waiting list, whether residents of Frome Vauchurch could be offered vacant plots to rent.
Any Other Business raised by Councillors: 
None.










         ACTION

	1
	Apologies: 
· Cllr. Mrs C Johns, Cllr. K Pritchard, County Cllr. Mrs J Haynes and District Cllr. N Patmore.
	

	2
	Declarations of Interest:

· Chairman Mrs Falkingham declared an interest in Planning Application 1/D/10/000168
	

	3
	Minutes of Last Meeting – 4 February 2010:

· These were approved and signed by the Chairman. 
	

	4
	Matters Arising:
· None.  
	

	5
	Chairman’s Report:

This was circulated and the following additional points were reported at meeting by Chairman Mrs Falkingham.
· She explained that she had been advised by Mr M Franklin, Community Rail Executive, Network Rail to write a letter to Network Rail regarding the strip of land considering right of access and providing a history in the appendix.

· She reported that Mr M Osmond had retired from Dorset County Council and that she had thanked him on behalf of Maiden Newton Parish Council for the work he had done in the Parish.
	SF



	6
	Correspondence:
· ‘Caring Matters’ Winter 2010. Circulated.

· Mr I Foulger, Project Manager, Dorset County Council – Re: Bull Lane drainage work. Circulated.
· Mr and Mrs Robson – Re: Bull Lane drainage work and drainage problem in Frome Lane. Clerk to copy letter to Dorset County Council.

· Copy of letter from Mr K Warren, Legal Division, West Dorset District Council to Mr G Laurie, Highways, Dorset County Council – Re: Application for road closure order, Chifrome Lane, 19/06/2010 – 20/06/2010. Circulated.
· Mr T Burt, Technical Officer, Network Traffic Regulation – Re: Parking issues in Church Road, Hill View, Frome View and Newton Road.

· Mr J English, Chairman, Cattistock First Responders – Re: Recruitment Poster. Displayed on Parish notice boards.

· Mr S Vines, Frampton Parish Council Clerk – Re: Lengthmans Scheme. Clerk to respond that Maiden Newton Parish Council is interested in principle but would have to consider the details of the scheme before a decision to become involved is made.

· Mr A Elliott – Re: Use of the Parish Playing Field for Maiden Newton at War 2010. Circulated.

· Ms Y Fenwick, Scheme Administrator, Dorset Police Authority – Re: Recruitment of Independent Custody Visitors for Dorset. Poster displayed on Parish notice boards.
· Ms K Hall, Public Relations Officer, Dorset County Council – Re: Weymouth Relief Road Archaeology Exhibition. Circulated and poster displayed on Parish notice boards.
· Mr S Williams, Transport Policy Manager, Dorset County Council – Re: Preparation of Bournemouth, Poole, Dorset Joint Local Transport Plan. Chairman Mrs Falkingham to respond.
· Mr T Jones, Acting Waste and Environmental Health Manager, West Dorset District Council – Re: West Dorset Spring Clean 1-30 April 2010. Council agreed to take part on 18/04/2010. Clerk to make arrangements with West Dorset District Council.
· Ms H Trevorah, Chickerell Town Council Clerk – Re: Request to visit and view our Multi-use Games Area (MUGA) on 10/03/2010. Clerk to arrange site meeting with Cllr. Valinski and Chairman Mrs Falkingham.
· Mr M Trew, DWO Sign Shop Manager, Dorset County Council – Re; Details of new finger arm sign. Clerk to confirm that Maiden Newton Parish Council would like a circle with Dorset CC arching over the top and a grid reference underneath
	DW

DW

SF

DW

DW

DW


	7
	Planning Applications and Planning:          
· 1/D/10/000168 Maiden Newton House, 9 Church Road – 2.5m high close boarded fence. This application was discussed and the corporate view of the Parish Council is that the erection of a 2.5m (8 foot) high close boarded fence is inappropriate on grazing (agricultural) land. A 1.8m fence should provide adequate privacy.
· 1/D/10/000259 Church Barn, 1 Manor Farm Close – Convert covered area to garden room. New first floor extension. This application was discussed and the corporate view of the Parish Council is that too much of the original building has been lost already and these proposed plans will take even more. The proposed changes will be detrimental to the setting of the adjacent Grade 1 listed church as viewed from the Wessex Ridgeway footpath.
· 1/D/10/000290 Church Barn, 1 Manor Farm Close – Install 2 dormer windows. This application was discussed and the corporate view of the Parish Council is that the proposed dormer windows would further spoil the appearance of the building already compromised by the loss of its original simple slit windows. Dormer windows are inappropriate additions to the simple roof line of this former agricultural building. This building is visible from the Wessex Ridgeway.
· 1/D/10/000185 Listed Building Consent Mill Cottage, Dorchester Road – New summer room to the rear and internal alterations. This application was discussed and the corporate view of the Parish Council is that it has no objections.
· 1/D/09/000427 Greenford Farm – New farmhouse and double garage. Chairman Mrs Falkingham and Cllr. House attended on behalf of Maiden Newton Parish Council the Development Control Committee meeting held on 11/02/2010 where the application was refused. 

· 1/D/09/001939 5 Chapel Lane – Dwelling and garage. Council informed application withdrawn on 05/02/2010.
· 1/D/09/002068 Maiden Newton Mill, 76 Dorchester Road – Erect 1.8m fencing to boundary. Council received additional plan for this application on 06/02/2010.
· CA/10/00005 Maiden Newton Mill, 76 Dorchester Road – To fell 1 No. Sorbus, 3 No. Horse Chestnut, 9 No. Alder, 8 No. Ash, 1 No. Spruce, 1 No. Hawthorne Hybrid, 2 No. Hazel, 1 No. Hazel/Hawthorn and 6 No. Unidentified Species. Council informed application withdrawn 15/02/2010.
	

	8
	Accounts for Payment:
· Mabey & Sons Limited (Installation of path on Playing Field) - £2144.

· Lam-Art (Map at Railway Station) - £217.38p.

· Maiden Newton Youth & Community Centre Management Committee (Hire charges) - £242.

· Clerks Salary (March 2010) - £249.76p.
· PAYE (March 2010) - £62.40p. 
	

	9
	Report from Newton Road Residents Parking and Access Working Party:

· Chairman Mrs Falkingham reported that a tarmac specification has been investigated and costed at £14000+VAT. Tenders are to be sought and the work is planned for the next financial year.
	

	10
	Fire Engine Pump House:

· Clerk to request project progress report for next meeting (Annual Parish Meeting).
	DW

	11
	Parish Warden Litter Scheme:

· Clerk to prepare notices for Parish notice boards advertising position.
	DW

	12
	Dorset’s Cycle Network:

· Dorset’s Cycle Network was discussed and Clerk to respond with the following comments:

1. We are lucky to have the Frome Cycle Trail and the National Cycle Route 26 running through our Parish and hope that these are kept maintained and in place in the future.

2. We would like the Wessex Ridgeway between Maiden Newton and Sydling St Nicholas to be maintained in a condition that is suitable for cycles. This would be an important link between the two villages.

3. We fully support the Sustrans Maiden Newton to Bridport Trailway project. This will be an important link between Maiden Newton and Toller Porcorum especially for the children who attend Greenford Primary School in Maiden Newton.
	DW

	13
	Play area:
· Councillors reported concern parishioners had regarding the future of the Play Area. Chairman Mrs Falkingham to clarify in an article in The Herald the short and long term plans regarding Play Areas in the Parish. 
	SF



	14
	Allotments:

· Chairman Mrs Falkingham to contact the Dog Warden at West Dorset District Council regarding dog fouling on the allotment site.

· Councillors to inspect the allotment site before the next Parish Council meeting.
	SF



	15
	Hedley Haward Memorial Playing Field and Multi-useGames Area (MUGA):

· Cllr. Valinski informed Council that work to install the new path to the MUGA has been completed but the annual inspection of the MUGA lights has not yet been carried out. 
	PV



	16
	DAPTC Matters:

· None. 
	

	17
	Report on Meetings Attended:
· Chairman Mrs Falkingham and Cllr. House attended on behalf of Maiden Newton Parish Council the Development Control Committee meeting held on 11/02/2010. See Agenda Item 7. Planning Applications and Planning. 
	

	18
	Items for Next Meeting:
· Play Area
· Hedley Haward Memorial Playing Field and Multi-use Games Area (MUGA)
· Allotments 
	

	
	Meeting closed 9.15pm. Date of next meeting: 01/04/2010 following the Annual Parish Meeting at 7.00pm. 
	


Parish Clerk: Mrs Diane Wright-56 Dorchester Rd, Maiden Newton


                                                     Tel 01300 320053




